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 Letter from the Editor 

February to March 2016 

Disclaimer: Information contained in this newsletter is believed to be true and correct at the time 
of Publication. This newsletter is provided for information and awareness purposes only. People 
should make their own enquiries and judgement concerning any information, services or products 
contained within. The views expressed on this newsletter are not necessarily those of Myrtle Cot-
tage. 

Myrtle Cottage Group  

с .ƻǎŎƛ wƻŀŘΣ LƴƎƭŜōǳǊƴ b{² нрср 

( όлнύфпнс омлл  

ǿǿǿΦƳȅǊǘƭŜŎƻǧŀƎŜΦƻǊƎΦŀǳ 

Hello  everyone! 

My name is Azree Mohamed, one of the many volunteers here at the 

Cottage. I am elated for this opportunity to be the editor of Cottage 

Courier for the first time. So, please pardon me for my beginnerôs mis-

take. No pun intended. 

I hope everyone had a great time over the Easter break. It all ended 

too soon for me. However, this newsletter will feature some interesting 

activities organised by Myrtle Cottage for our valued members in the 

past couple of months. You will find the program reports and our usual 

columns along with membersô activities embedded in this edition. It will 

be an interesting read for everyone.  

Enjoy! 

 

Kind regards,  

Azree   
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Hi all,  
 
As the year continues getting underway we can see the programs set-
tling into an easy routine, while it is also good to see that the suggestions 
in the membersô consultations get considered when introducing new ac-
tivities. 
 
What was interesting for me these last months? I believe it was partici-
pating in the working group involved with the development of our new 
website.  The group had representation from a variety of people involved 
with the Cottage and by the end of the day we were very pleased to see 
all the ideas we came up with!  It is hoped that the new website will go 
live very soon, so keep your ear to the ground and be one of the first to 
browse it! 
 
On Friday 1st April we held an Open Day and welcomed members from 
the community for a visit, morning tea and a tour of the Cottage. Thanks 
to volunteers, members and staff who helped make this day a success 
as the feedback has been great. 
 
Lastly I wanted to thank all staff and volunteers, but in particular drivers 
and bus assistants who made themselves available during Seniorsô 
Week. They ensured our members attended many activities available in 
the area, from concerts to movies, doubling the number of outings and 
ensuring everyone had a great experience.  We could not have done it 
without you! Thank you!! 
 
Look after your selves and each other! 
 
K˔nʋ ɼegˉrdʟ,  

E˗ʒzʨɧeˁʑ Dʮlcasɽʍ, Mˉnaɮˏʞ 



aȅǊǘƭŜ /ƻǧŀƎŜ /ƻǳǊƛŜǊ 

о 

tƭŜŀǎŜ bƻǘŜΥ The Diversional Therapy Program operates at  Myrtle Cottage five days per week. 

This program is specifically designed for younger people with a disability or people who are 

frail aged. The  article below relates to this group only. 

!ƴƴŀΣ 

WǳƭƛŜ ŀƴŘ 

/ƻƴƴƛŜ 

What a fun few months weôve had in 

the DT program. We have again en-

joyed some lovely outdoor outings, vis-

iting places like Nepean Dam, Mount 

Annan Botanic Gardens, and the gor-

geous Japanese Gardens in Auburn. 

We were lucky enough to get some 

fabulous pics with some of the wildlife 

at Central Gardens in Merrylands. The 

water features were wonderful too.  

Our Wednesday group have been busy 

learning more about NDIS. A small 

group of us attended a NDIS workshop 

at Campbelltown RSL in February and 

have started talking about goals and 

plans during our program time at the 

Cottage. Thereôs lots of mixed emotions with the up-coming changes. 

Weôre feeling scared, excited and nervous just to name a few, but be 

assured that the staff are right beside you all during this journey. There 

will be much more discussion about NDIS over the next few months.  

All groups have completed some awesome craft 

over the last few months. We have continued 

with our Aquarium craft, decorating our room 

beautifully. We have also made Jewellery Hold-

ers, Hot Air Balloons, Wooden Key Holders and 

&ÒÉÄÁÙ 'ÒÏÕÐ ÁÔ ÔÈÅ #ÅÎÔÒÁÌ 'ÁÒÄÅÎ  

4ÕÅÓÄÁÙ #ÏÏËÉÎÇ 'ÒÏÕÐ  

"ÒÉÔÔÁÎÙ ÌÅÁÒÎÉÎÇ ÔÏ ËÎÉÔ 
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Anyone wishing to get their haircut whilst at Myrtle 
Cottage can make an appointment with the office. 

Cost $10.00  Phone the Cottage:  9426 3100  

Hair 

cuts  

5ǳŜ ǘƻ ǇǊƛǾŀŎȅ ƭŀǿǎ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ǳƴŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ƎƛǾŜ ƻǳǘ ǇŜǊǎƻƴŀƭ ƛƴŦƻǊπ

Ƴŀǝƻƴ ŜΦƎΦ ŀŘŘǊŜǎǎ ŀƴŘ ǇƘƻƴŜ ƴǳƳōŜǊΦ 

Lǘ ƛǎ ǾŜǊȅ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ǘƻ ŜȄŎƘŀƴƎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ŘŜǘŀƛƭǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ 

ȅƻǳ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ōŜ ƛƴ ǘƻǳŎƘ ǿƛǘƘ ƻǳǘǎƛŘŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ /ƻǧŀƎŜΦ 

Dinosaur money boxes for the grandkids. Weôll be getting ready to 

start redecorating the room with our up-coming óAutumn Craftsô. 

I think most of us have enjoyed each otherôs company while partici-

pating in a variety of games and activities, including some of our fa-

vourites: Bingo, Movie mornings & Trivia. Monday, Tuesday, Thurs-

day and Friday groups are looking forward to an extra outing next 

month for óSeniors Weekô and our Wednesday group are excited 

about our planned train & ferry trip to Madame Tussauds in April. 

Until next time, 

 

Julie & the DT staff 
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Aquarium Craft 

Equipment needed:  

Foam fish, paints, glitter, googly eyes, glue, blue & green cardboard, 

blue & green crepe paper, paper clips 

Instructions: 

Paint & decorate foam fish with glitter and googly eyes. Set to dry 

 Cut lengths of cardboard (6cms width & 10cms length) circle and sta-

ple, linking together alternate colours. Start from the centre of the 

room and stretch out to desired corner. 

Cut lengths of crepe paper (3cms width & 10cms length) Twist 

lengths of crepe paper leaving a small space in between twists. 

Hang from the ceiling 

Insert an untied paper clip to top fin of foam fish and hang with string 

from the ceiling. Walla! A beautiful Aquarium room! 
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Bell ProgramBell Program  
Please Note: The Bell Program operates Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday & Saturday 

for Campbelltown, Thursday for Wollondilly and Wednesday for Camden. This program is 

specifically designed for people with Dementia/ Alzheimers. The  article below relates to this 

only 

{ƘŀǊƴȅΣ WƻǊŘŀƴΣ 5ƛŀƴŀΣ /ƘǊƛǎǝƴŜΣ {ǳŜ 

ŀƴŘ tŜƴƴȅ 

Happy Birthday  

February: James H, Gabriel C, Thomas S, Benny F, Mary T and Klaus H 

March: Harry L and Victor A 

Hi everyone, 

Please meet our new Bell/Outreach team, we 

said a sad good bye to Renee and everyone 

wishes her all the very best. We had staff mov-

ing around the programs and we have two new 

permanent staff. Jordan and Sharny have been 

with the cottage as casuals for some time now. 

I am happy to tell you all they are both now 

permanent staff. The outreach team will be 

Sue, Penny, and Jordan. 

 

The Bell/Outreach program enjoyed a concert 

at West Leagues on the 30th of March, this was 

a dementia specific concert and organised for 

Seniors Week. The members and carers had a 

great time. There was lots of dancing. We had 

a raffle and one lucky member won three. It 

was great to see all the carers again. 

We had a lovely student doing her placement 


